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President’s Message - by Bill Willibey

Thanks to the many Show Committee volunteers, vendors and board members who 
made the Fredericksburg Lone Star Gourd Show an outstanding success. A few of 
the many volunteers include Sue Haberer (Show Chair), Lelia Sublett (Publicity), 
Betty Vertin (Class Chair), Judy Richie, (Competition), and John Flewharty  
(Vendor Chair). Because Clara and I participated in our son’s wedding that week-
end, I can only relate what I have heard from others – a record number of paid  
admissions, more competition pieces entered, plus more entries for the classes. 
TGS has some very talented teachers for classes. A special thank you is extended to 
the guest instructors, Bonnie Gibson and Betsy Roberts. Vice President  
Joe Pritchard filled in during my absence and did a great job – look for Joe’s article 
about the show details. Thank you Joe!

All officers were re-elected during the business meeting plus 3 new directors – Ethel Virgin (Dallas Gourd 
Patch), Pat Duncan (Dallas Gourd Patch), and Don Vyskocil (SE Gourd Patch). With so much TGS tal-
ent, we expect to hold a great Spring Meeting and then return to Fredericksburg for the October 16-18 
weekend with a show even better than the one this year. Please contact me to help with the 2009 show.

Our Gourdzette Editor, Sylvia Gaines, was awarded the “Best of Show” and the “TGS Artist of the Year” 
awards. Congratulations Sylvia.

Many TGS members will need to renew their TGS membership which expires December 31st. Use the 
renewal form on the back cover of this issue and mail your $12 renewal check to Robbie Pritchard. If 
you think your renewal is not due this month, contact Robbie to make sure. Members that receive their 
Gourdzette via regular mail will need to renew if their name label is red.

 I hope that every one of you will have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Bill Willibey
TGS President
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Bill Willibey, President



Newly elected 2009 TGS Officers and Board of Directors
Officers
President – Bill Willibey      willibey@sbcglobal.net        832 816-6228 or 281 493-0117
Vice President – Joe Pritchard	 stormy7606@hotmail.com		  817 909-2814
Secretary – Patty Sorensen	 cpsorensen@consolidated.net		  936 597-6357
Treasurer – Lynda Smith	 lyndabethsmith@gmail.com		  512 858-2037
Membership – Robbie Pritchard	 robbiesgarden@hotmail.com		  817 905-3178
Past President – Sue Haberer	 shaberer47@gmail.com			   806 523-9092
Gourdzette Editor – Sylvia Gaines  slgaines@isp.com			   903 891-8405

Directors
Gerry Flewharty	 2flews@flash.net			   214 341-2614
Pat Duncan	 pdunk8@msn.com			   972 463-8668
Ethel Virgin	 ethelvirgin@aol.com			   903 862-3282
Betty Kent	 bpkent@industryinet.com			  512 257-9990	
Michael Cosgrove	 mcosgrove@hughes.net			   979 921-0538
Don Vyskocil	 dvyskocil@sbcglobal.net			   281 970-3721
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Join the  
Texas Gourd Society  

Only $12 for 1 year.
Send your check to:

TGS Membership
7606 Ledbetter Rd.

 Arlington, TX 76001
Make checks payable to:  

TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY

 Remember to include your current  
email address and phone number.

Save the date!
Lone Star  

Gourd Festival
Oct. 16 - 18, 2009

Gillespie County Fairgrounds
Fredericksburg, TX

To our retiring Directors :
We wish to thank Robert Schuetze of Waco, Sharon Copenhaver of Burleson, and Hellen Martin of Grapevine, for 
their services as Directors for TGS. Robert and Sharon will be completing their terms as Directors on December 31, 
2008. Robert has served as a Director for three years and was very instrumental in planning our fall festivals in Waco 
in 2006 and 2007. Sharon is completing Bill Willibey’s term as Director, which Bill resigned from when he was elected 
TGS President. Additionally, Hellen Martin resigned due to health reasons. Hellen has been an integral part in TGS 
and her spirit and service will be sorely missed. Thanks to all of you for serving TGS in these important positions.
TGS has been made better by your dedication to our organization.



TGS CAPITAL OF TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Austin, TX area CONTACT: Rona Thornton,  
ronat@austin.rr.com 512 266-3810
We all agreed that the show in Fredericksburg was the finest one that we’ve attended in years. Maria 
Aguilar won 6 ribbons in the competition and Pam Gilde won a ribbon for her mask entry.  Ilene Cossey 
attended 3 classes over the show weekend and will be teaching us some new techniques that she acquired.  
Many of our patch members have pieces in local shops and they’ve been selling like hotcakes.  Maria 
Aguilar entered a beautiful gourd altar at the Dia de los Muertos exhibit in a San Antonio gallery and  
it sold in the first 15 minutes. Way to go Maria!  We had our annual Christmas party on Saturday, Decem-
ber 6th, at the home of Rona & Barry Thornton. Everybody had a merry time and went home with won-
derful gourd related gifts. We also held elections and have a new patch President – Suzanne Haffey.  Gary 
Adair will remain our VP and Lelia & Jimmy Sublett were elected our new Secretary and Treasurer.  We 
made plans for our 2009 meeting programs and everybody’s looking forward to the new year.

TGS WEST TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Lubbock, TX area CONTACT: Sue Haberer - Levelland, TX  
806 523-9092 or shaberer47@gmail.com
No news at this time. Next meeting in January 2009. Happy holidays!

TGS EAST TEXAS PINEY WOODS GOURD PATCH- East TX area CONTACT: Patty Gilliland  
calabash75605@aol.com 903 663-0017 Piney Woods web site http://www.geocities.com/pwgourds/patch.
html
New year - New leader. The East Texas Piney Woods Gourd Patch will meet again on January 31, 2009 at 
the Hobby Lobby from 11 am to 2 pm. Gail Adams and Patty Gilliland will be retiring. Gail and Patty have 
been serving since the inception of the patch in 2002. This will be an organizational meeting to select  
officers and meeting dates for 2009. 

TGS COWTOWN PATCH - Ft. Worth, TX area CONTACT: Natha Chance 817 232-9985  
gourdchance@att.net website: http:/www.angelfire.com/tx5/cowtowngourdpatch
All’s quiet in Cowtown. We’re currently looking for a new meeting location. The diner we were meeting
at closed so we’re currently looking for a new site. Our meeting was cancelled in Dec. due to the change. 
We’ll start our meetings again in Jan. at our new location. Happy Holidays to all. 

TGS HEART OF TEXAS PATCH - Waco, TX area CONTACT: Bob Schuetze at 254 772-4519
Heart of Texas Patch will not meet again until January. No other news at this time.

TGS GUADALUPE GOURD PATCH - Hill Country, TX area CONTACT: Bob Richie brichie@ktc.com 
830 357-8939 or Judy Richie at judyrichie@yahoo.com
The Guadalupe Gourd Patch members donated a wreath, Children of the World, for the raffle at the 
Lone Star Gourd Festival. It was a grapevine wreath, with International Gourd dolls and an Earth made 
from a gourd. Thanks to all of our patch members who brought food for the judges, clerks and other  
volunteers the night of judging. Also, for all the other work that they did for the show. We voted to 
change our meeting date. We will now meet every other month on Saturdays from 10 am to 2 pm.   
We will have a potluck lunch. Our first meeting is January 8, 2009. Linda Baker will show what she 
learned in Bonnie Gibson’s filigree class. Please bring a gourd and your carving tools and give it a try.

TGS ARLINGTON GOURD PATCH - Arlington, TX area CONTACT:  Cindi Creswell  
cidnboo@att.net 817 244-0135 email arlingtongourdpatch @hotmail.com    
website www.freewebs.com/arlingtongourdpatch
The Arlington Gourd Patch had a great time at the Lone Star Gourd Show and we are planning on  
returning with new ideas. We appreciate everyone that helped make the show such a success. Getting 
back into the swing of things from the summer we did a beading project that gave us a necklace and more 
ideas for gourd rims. We celebrated our Christmas party and had a Chinese gift exchange that also show-
cased what creative people we have in our group. We have ideas for next years projects. On November 
11, 2008, Robbie and Esther presented a program on gourds to 85 third-grade students at Lily B. Clayton 
Elementary School in Fort Worth, Texas. This is the fourth year for this program. Our future gourd  
growers and artists. On November 14, Robbie and Esther presented a 90-minute program on gourds at 
the Fort Worth Botanic Gardens to a combined meeting of the Past Presidents Garden Club and the  
Newcomer’s Hoe and Grow Garden Club.We will not meet in December but will resume in January  
starting off with a new pine needle technique presented by our own blue ribbon show winner, Julie Lind.  

TGS GOURD PATCH HAPPENINGS
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Next year our patch plans on hosting a special artist back to Texas for a three day workshop. Details 
and dates to be announced after we confirm the type of classes. Space will be limited, so watch for  
details. Have a safe and Happy New Year from the Arlington Gourd Patch.

TGS SOUTHEAST TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Houston, TX area CONTACT: M.A. Koepke   
gfheeleraussie@yahoo.com  281-579-7548 SE Patch website www.geocities.com/TGS_southeast
The Southeast Texas Gourd Patch was forced to cancel its September meeting because of Hurricane 
Ike. Many of our members had some damage to their homes, but fortunately, no one reported any-
thing serious, and as far as we know, no one in the patch was injured in the storm. The clean up after 
Ike, however, did have an impact on our members’ efforts to prepare for the Lone Star Gourd Festival 
in Fredericksburg. The patch persevered, and we had a successful patch booth. Patch members Darla 
Hines, Don & Susan Vyskocil, and Claire Cassan had a booth adjacent to the patch booth, and it was 
decided to combine the two. Darla and Bill Willibey helped put together a framework with curtains that 
made our booth look great. Many of our members attended classes taught by, among others, Bonnie 
Gibson, Hellen Martin, Sylvia Gaines, and Judy Richie. Claire Cassan taught classes on eggshell inlay on 
a gourd pendant. Many of our members did very well in the competition, which was very good this year. 
On November 8th, the patch met at the home of Bill & Clara Willibey. After sharing a pot-luck lunch, 
we had a short business meeting, then Darla Hines taught a class on power carving. We discussed  
different methods and tools, then we commenced to carvin’. We really made the dust fly, but several 
pieces got a nice start during the class. Hope everybody has a Gourdgeous Christmas! 

TGS DALLAS GOURD PATCH - Dallas, TX area CONTACT: Sylvia Gaines 903 891-8405  
slgaines@isp.com or  Pat Duncan 972 463-8668 pdunk8@msn.com
Our Dallas Gourd Patch is taking a break for December and will meet again in Jan. 09. We’ll meet
at the home of Herman and Gay Lynn Bynum for a late celebration of Christmas. We’ll have a gift
exchange and a potluck lunch. At our November meeting we decided to possibly move our meeting
location in the coming year to the Elks Lodge in Dallas. There we will have an area more conducive
to having demonstrations. The winner of our Patch raffle item at the Lone Star Gourd Festival was  
Nancy Perhala of Haughton, LA. Nancy was very excited to win this as you can see from her picture  
on pg. 18. Thanks to all our Dallas Gourd Patch artists who contributed their unique style to the  
gourd tiles of this wall hanging. The Dallas Gourd Patch wants to wish all the TGS members a very 
Happy Holiday season and we look forward to 2009 and the great gourd adventures that await!



TGS Member Gourd Growers 
Let us know if you belong on this list!

Jack & Sarah Calender	 JS Gourds
15566 CR 3110	 903 845-3695
Gladewater, TX 75647	 jsgourds@hotmail.com

Virginia Clark	 Foothills Farm
11341 Eddyburg Rd.	 877 346-8445
Newark, OH 43055	 clark@foothillsfarm.com
www.foothillsfarm.com	

Charlotte Duke-Yeisley	 Dancing Feather Studio
1342 State Hwy 95 South	 Diamond Y Farm
Smithville, TX 78957	 830-8394220
	 yeisley@gvtc.com

Jim & Betsy Daspit	 Daspit Gourds
3778 Hwy 75 North	 936- 348 9433
Madisonville, TX 77864

Tom and Zelda Hornsby	 Bayou Gourds
P.O. Box 4601	 318 640-4818
Pineville, LA 71361	 www.bayougourds.com

Harry Hurley	 Carolina Gourds and Seeds
259 Fletcher Ave	 919 557-5946
Fuquay Varina, NC 27526	 harryhurley@hotmail.com
www.carolinagourdsandseeds.com

Gay Wright	 Rising Dawn Gourd Farm
174 Kellar Rd.	 512 360-2023
Smithville, TX 78957	 alcyone@cmyfarm.com

Roger & Debbie Clausen	 Clausen’s Gourd Farm
5835 East Line Rd.	 903 364-5475
Whitewright, TX 75491	 dclausen82@msn.com	

Anna Miller	 Quarry Farm Gourds
12091 Eagleville Rd.	 419 257-2597
North Baltimore, OH 45872	  
www.quarryfarmgourds.com

Roger & Josie Magee	 Amore Gourd Farm & More
1849 CR 340	 830 934-2748
Knippa, TX 78870	 jhmagee1019@yahoo.com

Robert & Doris Schuetze	 Gourds
1207 N. 64th St.	 254 772-4519
Waco, TX 76710

Carl & Cindy Weems	 Gay Hill Gourd Farm
303 Gilmore Rd.	 979277-0329
Brenham, TX 77833	 cweems@earthlink.net

Mag & Dayton Spaeth	 Spaeth Gourd Farm
5397 Tri-County Rd.	 325 265-4377
Mason, TX 76856	 dspaeth@hctc.net

Dorothy Miller	 Gourd Mill
789 CR 146	 325 372-5210
San Saba, TX 76877	 dmiller@centex.net

Johnny Gimbel	 Gimbel Gourd Farm
564 CR 360	 830 253 8404
LaVernia, TX 78210	

Gourd buyers, please try to contact the Growers on this 
list before you visit them. They can give you the hours 
that they are open and can tell you the type of gourds 
they grow as well as the amount of gourds they have  
available. It might save you a trip and the frustration of 
not finding them at home.
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TGS Spring Meeting 2009 Planned
 

The Texas Gourd Society will hold its annual Spring Meeting soon – probably in mid-to-
late March 2009. The likely location will be Temple, Texas, because it is centrally located 
for most members. The date has not yet been finalized. Watch for information in the 
mail from us early next year regarding the date, time, and place for the Spring meeting.  

All of our members are encouraged to attend. We hope to have some classes, demonstra-
tions, and/or talks about gourd art techniques and procedures. There will also be a  
general business meeting and discussion about the 2009 Lone Star Gourd Festival.

Check our website www.texasgourdsociety.org for information about the Spring meeting. 
The website will be updated as soon as plans are finalized.
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2009 Wildflower Gourd Raffle Tickets Now AVAILABLE!!
Unfortunately, Wildflower Gourd Raffle Tickets were 
not ready for the show as we had hoped, but we have 
them now for Patches and others to start selling – 
might make some stocking stuffers too! For now you 
can call Bill Willibey at 832-816-6226 or email him 
if you want tickets. Patches can buy some and use 
them as door prizes, etc. If you need any photos of 
this gourd, for publicity, please go to the TGS website 
www.texasgourdsociety.org and copy it, or from the 
Gourdzette. Tickets will be available for purchase at 
the Spring Meeting.

2009 Wildflower Gourd
Buy your tickets NOW! $1 each or six for $5.

Happy Holidays! To all our members!
From the Texas Gourd Society Officers and Directors and the Gourdzette!

I want to thank everyone in Texas for a 
GREAT show!!! The building was great!  
I love the indoor shows!! I now have a  
better idea of what the weather is like at 
that time of the year. My only error was to 
not bring MY fans out of my trailer, that  
always helps keeps me and my workers 
cooler and air circulating. Guess we were 
just too lazy to take them out of the trailer 
- will know better next time. The hospital-
ity and friendliness was the best anywhere. 
Thanks to all of you in Texas for making us 
feel so welcome!! We look forward to seeing 
you again next year! The art work was amaz-
ing!! Boy did I learn a lot! Loved the class 
organization and set up.......... what else can 
I say - but - Y’all did a great job!!  

Kudos to TGS from Betsy Roberts and Galaxy Gourds!

Betsy and crew
Gourding from the Moon & Stars
GourdPrincessB (Betsy)
San Diego, CA
WWW.GALAXYGOURDS.COM

A special thanks from TGS to John Flewharty, Vendor Chair. A big part of the 
success of this show goes to the terrific organizational skills and the difficult 
task of coordinating space and arrangement of the vendors. Thank you John 

for all your hard work. We appreciate your dedication and committment.

Galaxy Gourds booth - filled to the brim with every embellishment available, 
plus tools, paints, dyes, etc. If you can’t find what you need in Betsy’s booth then 
it’s probably not anywhere in the whole galaxy!
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Dallas Gourd Patch promotes gourding at 
the Dallas Arboretum
Submitted by Joe Pritchard, Vice President

During several weekends in September, October, 
and November, Dallas Gourd Patch members 
were invited to host a table at the Dallas Arbore-
tum to promote public interest and education 
about gourds and art on gourds. The tables were 
located adjacent to the Pumpkin Patch at the 
Arboretum’s “Great Pumpkin Festival”; this  
location provided excellent traffic and interest for 
our table. During this event, the Arboretum had 
thousands of pumpkins and hundreds of gourds 
on display at the Pumpkin Patch as well as along 
the pathways throughout the gardens. Several 
patch members worked different weekends: John 
and Sharon Flewharty, Joe and Robbie Pritchard, 
Ann Parker, Sylvia Gaines, Pat Duncan, Ethel  
Virgin, and Roger Kislingbury. Several of the 
members performed demonstrations in carving 
and wood burning and decorating gourds. We

Dallas Gourd Patch members (l-r) Robbie Pritchard, Ann Parker 
and Pat Duncan at the Dallas Arboretum ‘ Great Pumpkin  
Festival’.

had a large variety of gourds on display. This is 
the second year that the Dallas Gourd Patch has 
been invited to participate in this exhibit. We 
hope it will become an annual tradition.

ATTENTION MEMBERS!
Membership dues for 2009 are now due.

$12 per year, for January 1 through December 31. If your mailing label was printed in black, you 
are paid through 2009. If your mailing label for this Gourdzette was printed in RED, you need to 
submit your 2009 dues. Use the application on the back of this Gourdzette and send with $12.00 to:

TGS Membership 7606 Ledbetter Road Arlington, TX  76001-6908
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New Members Welcome! 
Join a Patch, ask questions, volunteer and have fun!

Carolina Gourds and Seeds
Visa, MasterCard, Checks, money orders accepted.

Seeds:        30 varieties of gourd seeds. 
                    Hand pollinated / protected and seeds grown in field isolation.  
                    $2.00 to $3.00 per pack.
Gourds:      Thick shelled martins, apples, cannonballs and more.
Books:        Gourd craft and gourd art books.  46 titles in stock
                                     Also check for sale items.
Fiebings Leather dye & bottle holder:   29 colors in stock
Gourd Supplies, Tools, Gourd Craft Videos, Kaleidoscopes and more.

Harry Hurley   259 Fletcher Ave,  Fuquay Varina, NC 27526
Phone: 919-557-5946  Email: harryhurley@hotmail.com

http://www.carolinagourdsandseeds.com

MARY LOU ABLES
13827 State Highway 188
Sinton, TX  78387
361-364-1906
mlables@yahoo.com

DORA E. BAILEY
13925 Spring Way Dr.
Haslet, TX  76052
817-439-0629
cdbdeb@sbcglobal.net

MARGARET BELL
P.O. Box 452
Hockley, TX  77447
713-253-1053
mabell@pfg.net

JEAN BINGLEY
1617 Red Oak Ln.
Port Charlotte, FL  33948
941-629-6903

NEVA CAULEY
P.O. Box 1345
Santa Fe, TX  77510
409-927-2503
ncauley409@comcast.net

SHARON COFRAN
9242 RR 1320
Johnson City, TX  78636
830-868-4270
sharoncofran@cofran.com

DIANE CROW
Crow’s Nest Farm
10300 Taylor Ln.
Manor, TX  78653
512-272-4418 

PAULA C. DAFFRON
225 Cedar Crest
Justin, TX  76247
817-247-9461
earthgodes@yahoo.com

STEVE & JULIAANN FOSTER
121 Joe Prince Dr.
Athens, TX  75751
903-675-8239
sjfoster@embarqmail.com

BONNIE GIBSON
Arizona Gourds
5930 N. Camino Arizpe
Phoenix, AZ  85718
520-299-3627
bonniegibson@gwest.net

SYLVIA HENDRIX
5906 Oak Hollow Pl.
Texarkana, AR  71854
870-772-0840
sylviahendrix@cableone.net

CINDY HOYT
675 S. Main St.
Detroit, TX  75436
903-517-9708

AMBER L. JENNINGS
4355 E. Haven Ln.
Tucson, AZ  85712
520-850-3184
aljennings@q.com 

KRISTIN JOHNSON
Rt 2, Box 37
Hoxie, KS  67740
785-675-9916
praisinart@ruraltel.net

MARSHA JOHNSON
382 Frazier St.
Tow, TX  78672
325-379-2861

BOB & VIRGINIA KNIBB
3902 So. Chestnut St.
Lufkin, TX  75901
vknibb@earthlink.net

RITA LANNING
2422 Yellowston Pl.
Denton, TX  76209
940-382-6525
cherokee_11@verizon.net

CHERYL LEWIS
P.O. Box 203
Oswego, KS  67356
620-795-2877
lewcor@wavewls.com

JULIE LIND
2314 Yale Dr.
Arlington, TX  76015
682-472-7738
jdlind@kpmg.com 

DEBBIE NORDYKE
P.O. Box 2218
Wimberley, TX  78076
512-923-6876
tontx@txwinet.com

THERESA PARHAM
552 Dove Creek Place
Grapevine, TX  76051
903-272-6018
birdergirl@live.com 

NANCY PERHALA
28 Sunnybrook Ln.
Haughton, LA  71037
318-272-2761
gourdgirl@aol.com

DAVID & YVONNE 
PHELPS
128 Sunset Heights
Bastrop, TX  78602
512-332-2209

KAREN RAY
808 Kelley St.
Jacksonville, TX  75766
903-284-0625t

SIMEL ANN (SAMMIE) 
ROYE
1414 W. Sealy St.
Alvin, TX  77571
409-256-9911
saroye@comcast.net

TERESA SAMANO
207 County Road 4581
Hondo, TX  78861
830-741-4945
fatkat01@sbcglobal.net

DIANA L. SCHMIDT
4331 Green Tree Ct.
Pasadena, TX  77505
281-487-2863
d.schmidt@comcast.net

JUDY WILLS
1860 Fernwood
Aredmore, OK  73401
214-682-1001
tehillim2222@yahoo.com 

ARLENE ZALOZNIK
AZ Baskets
324 Sharondale Dr.
El Paso, TX  79912
915-833-9440
ajzaloz@juno.com



10												                           The Texas Gourdzette

The Texas Gourd Society would like to 
say a huge “Thank You” to EVERYONE 
who helped make our 2008 Lone Star 
Gourd Festival a huge success!  Thanks to 
all the organizers and planners who worked so hard 
to have everything ready for the show. It’s a long 
process but it is fun and fulfilling to see everything 
fit into place successfully. Thanks to all the vendors  
and exhibitors, some of whom traveled long  
distances, to display their art and supplies and to 
educate the public on this wonderful art medium.           
Thanks to everyone who entered the competition; 
this was our largest number of entries ever. The  
entries were great! Congratulations to all the  
competitors, especially those who received ribbons 
and special awards. 

Thanks!  for a great Lone Star Gourd Festival!!
Photos and article by Joe Pritchard

Door prizes offered by the Capital of Texas Gourd Patch 
at the Admissions Table.

We had a great group of judges this year and  
awards were hard-earned. Thanks to all those 
who volunteered some of their time to help  
with set-up and take-down of the show and to 
those who helped during the show itself. Thanks 
to everyone who made our show look even more 
professional this year, with banners, pipe frames 
and dividers for competition area and class-
rooms, name tags for all staff, volunteers, and 
vendors, etc.  
We really appreciate the excellent teachers for 
our classes this year. Although we had some 
teacher cancellations due to health reasons,  
the classes were great. Thanks to everyone in  
the Fredericksburg area who helped with  
organization and took care of some of the details 
that were hard to handle by phone or email.

Robbie Pritchard at the membership table.
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Thanks to the TGS Executive Board, the Board of  
Directors, and all of the Show Chairs who gave so much  
of their time to make this show a success.
We have received a lot of constructive comments - and 
some criticisms - regarding this year’s show. The Board  
will take every suggestion and criticism into consider-
ation and will make necessary adjustments where we  
can to make the 2009 show even better. We think we 
have found a good location in Fredericksburg and hope 
that the Lone Star Gourd Festival will continue to grow 
and improve. The Board and Directors are already  
working on elements of the show for 2009. Mark your 
calendars now -- the 2009 Lone Star Gourd Festival will 

be October 16 through 18, 2009, in Fredericksburg.

Thanks everyone for a great show!

Bill Decker, TGS 2007-2008 Artist of the Year stands proudly at his booth.

Visitors were treated to a wide variety of gourd art, gourd 
supplies and raw gourds.

Bayou Gourds owned by Tom and Zelda Hornsby  
traveled from Louisiana to be at the Festival. Several of 
the vendors traveled long distances to attend our Festival.

Robbie Pritchard stands with Bonnie Gibson in front of 
Bonnie’s booth. TGS was honored to have Bonnie as our 
featured artist. Bonnie taught several classes on a variety 
of techniques she has perfected.

Kristen Johnson, gourd artist from Kansas, displayed her gourds beauti-
fully in her booth.

More pictures from the Festival on pg. 18
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2008 Competition Winners Photos by Joe Pritchard

CLASS 02
GROWERS - 
Ornamentals

RANDY HOUGH

CLASS 05
GROWERS - 

Largest 
Dried

MARIA AGUILAR RANDY HOUGH

CLASS 09
GROWERS - 

Longest 
Dried

RANDY HOUGH

CLASS 11
GROWERS - 

Longest & 
Straightest 

Dried

GROWERS DIVISION - BEST OF DIVISION - RANDY HOUGH - CLASS 11 - LONGEST & STRAIGHTEST DRIED

DIVISION 1 - BEST OF DIVISION - JULIE LIND - CLASS 22 - WEAVING/COILING/TENERIFE

JACK THORP

CLASS 17
DIVISION 1 - 

Carved, cut, 
chiseled, 

chipped and/
or gouged

CLASS 06
GROWERS - 

Smallest Fresh

RANDY HOUGH

BARBARA DALE

CLASS 18
DIVISION 1 - 

Pyrography

BARBARA DALEKAREN HOBBS

CLASS 19
DIVISION 1 - 

Painted

PINKY TAYLOR

CLASS 21
DIVISION 1 - 

Beaded

JULIE LIND

CLASS 22
DIVISION 1 - 

Weaving/ 
carving 

/tenerife

JULIE LIND

CLASS 23
DIVISION 1 - 

Finishes

JULIE LIND

CLASS 25
DIVISION 1 - 

Mixed media

ED TISDALE

CLASS 26
DIVISION 1 - 

Native 
American 

Style

SUE HABERER

CLASS 27
DIVISION 1 - 

Holiday

MARIA AGUILAR

CLASS 29
DIVISION 1 - 

Birdhouse

CLAIRE CASSAN

CLASS 30
DIVISION 1 - 

My Idea

DIANNE TAYLOR

CLASS 31
DIVISION 1 - 

Sculpture
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DIVISION 2 - BEST OF DIVISION - BERT PETRIE - CLASS 32 - CARVED, CUT, CHISELED, CHIPPED OR GOUGED

BERT PETRIE JANE HOLBROOK HELLEN MARTIN BERT PETRIE

GINNY WATTS PATTY SORENSEN DARLA HINES CHERYL LEWIS

GINNY  WATTS CHERYL LEWIS BETTY  VERTIN GAIL ADAMS

CLASS 32
DIVISION 2 - 
Carving, cut, 
chiseled and/
or gouged

CLASS 33
DIVISION 2 - 

Pyrography

CLASS 34
DIVISION 2 - 

Painted

CLASS 35
DIVISION 2 - 

Ink and/
or colored 

pencil

CLASS 36
DIVISION 2 - 

Beaded

CLASS 37
DIVISION 2 - 

Weaving/ 
Coiling/ 
Tenerife

CLASS 38
DIVISION 2 - 

Finishes

CLASS 40
DIVISION 2 - 

Mixed 
media

CLASS 41
DIVISION 2 - 

Native Amercan
Style

CLASS 42
DIVISION 2 - 

Holiday

CLASS 43
DIVISION 2 - 

Covered 
Gourd

CLASS 44
DIVISION 2 - 

Birdhouse

BILL DECKER BERT PETRIE

CLASS 45
DIVISION 2 - 

My Idea

CLASS 46
DIVISION 2 - 

Sculpture

HANNAH TEATER MEGAN BULLOCKMELISSA NOBLE

8 YRS. & UNDER
YOUTH  
DIVISION -

YOUTH DIVISION

9-13 YEARS
YOUTH  
DIVISION -

14-17 YEARS
YOUTH  
DIVISION -
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OPEN DIVISION - BEST OF DIVISION - SYLVIA GAINES- CLASS 64 - MINIATURE

CHERYL LEWIS BARBARA DALE DON VYSKOCIL LYNDA SMITH DARLA HINES

DARLA HINES DUSTY LOCKEY LINDA BAKER GINNY  WATTS SYLVIA GAINES

SYLVIA GAINES JANE HOLBROOK

CLASS 50
OPEN DIVISION - 

Doll

CLASS 47
OPEN DIVISION -  

Land Animals

CLASS 48
OPEN DIVISION - 

Air Animals

CLASS 49
OPEN DIVISION -  
Sea Animals

CLASS 51
OPEN DIVISION -  

International

CLASS 52
OPEN DIVISION -  

Texas Our 
Texas

CLASS 53
OPEN DIVISION - 

Fantasy

CLASS 54
OPEN DIVISION - 

Abstract

CLASS 55
OPEN DIVISION - 

Baskets

CLASS 56
OPEN DIVISION - 

Dot Painting

CLASS 57
OPEN DIVISION - 

Functional

CLASS 58
OPEN DIVISION - 

Wall Hangings

DUSTY LOCKEY PINKY TAYLOR

LISA HOUGH SYLVIA GAINES

BERT PETRIE

CLASS 59
OPEN DIVISION - 

Masks

CLASS 60
OPEN DIVISION - 

Musical  
Instruments

CLASS 61
OPEN DIVISION - 

Decorated 
Dipper

CLASS 62
OPEN DIVISION - 
Subject of Gourds

CLASS 63
OPEN DIVISION - 

Wearable

SYLVIA GAINES

CLASS 64
OPEN DIVISION - 

Miniature

DARLA HINES

CLASS 65
OPEN DIVISION - 

Botanical
World

CHERYL LEWIS

CLASS 66
OPEN DIVISION - 

Southwest 
Inspired
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FINE ARTS DIVISION - BEST OF DIVISION - CLASS 68- SYLVIA GAINES - MIXED MEDIA

SYLVIA GAINES BILL DECKER GINNY  WATTS

CLASS 68
FINE ARTS - 

Mixed 
Media

CLASS 69
FINE ARTS - 

Sculpture

CLASS 70
FINE ARTS - 
Southwest or 

Native American 
Inspired

HELLEN MARTIN BILL DECKER

V.I.P.  
AWARD

PEOPLE’S 
CHOICE 
AWARD

BERT PETRIE

TEXAS
AWARD

ADDITIONAL AWARDS

Special Thanks! 
To All the 2008 Judges ...

This year our judges included Dede Albus and Lanza 
Teague from KACC, Gerald and Debbie Tobola  
owners of Copper Shade Tree Gallery, Betsy Roberts 
Galaxy Gourds and guest artist, Bonnie Gibson  
Arizona Gourds and guest artist and Janet Wyman 
daughter of Judy Richie. These judges did an  
incredible job and TGS is very grateful for their  
expertise and the time and consideration they took 
in judging the largest number of entries ever.  
Competition chair, Judy Richie, selected these judges 
and organized and directed this years competition. It 
was an enormous task and our thanks go to Judy and 
her team for their part in our show.

Save the date!
Lone Star  

Gourd Festival
Oct. 16 - 18, 2009

Gillespie County Fairgrounds
Fredericksburg, TX



Growers
Class 2 – Ornamentals – 1st -Randy Hough
Class 5 – Largest Dried – 1st - Maria Aguilar
Class 6 – Smallest, Fresh – 1st Randy Hough
Class 7 – Smallest, Dried – 1st- Randy Hough
Class 9 – Longest, Dried – 1st – Randy Hough
Class 11 – Longest and straightest, dried – Randy Hough

Crafted/Art Gourds
Division 1

Class 17 – Carved, Cut, etc.
1st Jack Thorp	 3rd – Michael Cosgrove
2nd Linda Baker

Class 18 – Pyrography
1st Barbara Dale

Class 19 – Painted
1st Karen Hobbs
2nd Maria Aguilar

Class 20 – Ink and/or Colored Pencil – No entries 
Class 21 – Beaded
1st Pinky Taylor
2nd Mary Geary

Class 22 – Weaving, etc.
1st Julie Lind	 3rd Pinky Taylor
2nd Barbara Dale

Class 23 – Finishes
1st Julie Lind	 3rd Virginia Saip
2nd Pinky Taylor

Class 25 – Mixed Media
1st Julie Lind	 3rd Marilyn Carrico
2nd Pat Duncan

Class 26 – Native American Style
1st Ed Tisdale	 3rd Charla Johnson
2nd Julie Birky

Class 27 – Holiday
1st Sue Haberer	 3rd Pinky Taylor
2nd Karen Hobbs

Class 28 – Covered Gourd
1st and 2nd - none
3rd – Virginia Saip

Class 29 – Birdhouse
1st Maria Aguilar	 3rd – none
2nd Barbara Dale

Class 30 – My Idea
1st Claire Cassan	 3rd Janice Huddleston
2nd Sharon Copenhaver

Class 31 – Sculpture
1st Dianne Taylor	 3rd none
2nd Jack Thorp

Division 2
Class 32 – Carved, cut, etc.
1st Bert Petrie	 3rd Barbie Holton
2nd Bill Decker

Class 33 – Pryography
1st Jane Holbrook	 3rd Barbie Holton
2nd Bert Petrie

Class 34- Painted
1st Hellen Martin	 3rd Betty Vertin
2rd Lynda Smith

Class 35 – Ink and/or colored pencil
1st Bert Petrie	 3rd – none
2nd Betty Vertin

Class 36 – Beaded
1st Ginny Watts	 3rd Jane Holbrook
2nd Barb Petrosky

Class 37 – Weaving, etc.
1st Patty Sorensen	 3rd Darla Hines
2nd Betty Vertin

Class 38 – Finishes
1st Darla Hines	 3rd Pat Duncan
2nd Ginny Watts

Class 40 – Mixed Media
1st Cheryl Lewis	 3rd DustyLockey
2nd Patty Sorensen
Honorable Mention – Jane Holbrook 
and Bert Petrie

Class 41 – Native American Style
1st Ginny Watts	 3rd None
2nd Dusty Lockey

Class 42 – Holiday
1st Cheryl Lewis	 3rd Darla Hines
2nd Martha West

Class 43 – Covered Gourd
1st Betty Vertin	 3rd Barbie Holton
2nd Darla Hines

Class 44 – Birdhouse
1st Gail Adams
2nd and 3rd – none

Class 45 – My Idea
1st Bill Decker	 3rd Jane Holbrook
2nd Bert Petrie

Class 46 – Sculpture
1st Bert Petrie	 3rd None
2nd Pat Duncan

Open Division
Class 47 – Land Animals
1st Cheryl Lewis	 3rd none
2nd Darla Hines

Class 48 – Air Animals
1st Barbara Dale	 3rd none
2nd Don Vyskocil

Class 49 – Sea Animals
1st Don Vyskocil	 3rd Dianna Taylor
2nd Janice Huddleston

Class 50 – Doll
1st Lynda Smith	 3rd Mary Geary
2nd Maria Aguilar

Class 51 – International
1st Darla Hines	 3rd none
2nd Cheryl Lewis

Class 52 – Texas Our Texas
1st Darla Hines 	 3rd none
2nd Barbara Dale

Class 53 – Fantasy
1st Dusty Lockey	 3rd none
2nd Michael Cosgrove

Class 54 – Abstract
1st Linda Baker	 3rd none
2nd Betty Vertin

Class 55 – Baskets
1st Ginny Watts	 3rd Maria Aguilar
2nd Sondra Drake

Class 56 – Dot painting
1st Sylvia Gaines	 3rd Barbi Holton
2nd Betty Vertin

Class 57 – Functional, etc
1st Sylvia Gaines	 3rd Pinky Taylor
2nd Jane Holbrook

Class 58 – Wall Hangings
1st Jane Holbrook	 3rd none
2nd Darla Hines

Class 59 – Masks
1st Dusty Lockey	 3rd Pamela Gilde
2nd Clair Casson

Class 60 – Musical Instruments
1st Pinky Taylor
2nd and 3rd none

Class 61 – Decorated Dipper
1st Bert Petrie
2nd and 3rd none

Class 62 – Subject of Gourds
1st Lisa Hough
2nd and 3rd none

Class 63 – Wearable
1st Sylvia Gaines	 3rd Pinky Taylor
2nd Jane Holbrook

Class 64 – Miniature
1st Sylvia Gaines	 3rd Dusty Lockey
2nd Ginny Watts

Class 65 – Botanical World
1st Darla Hines	 3rd Jane Holbrook
2nd Pink Taylor

Class 66 – Southwest Inspired
1st Cheryl Lewis	 3rd Julie Lind
2nd Charla Johnson

Class 67 – Multiple Artisans
1st none
2nd Neva Cauley and Sammie Roye
3rd Maria Aguilar, Jimmy and Lelia Sublett

Fine Arts Division
Class 68 – Mixed Media
1st Sylvia Gaines	 3rd Ginny Watts
2nd Bill Decker

Class 69 – Sculpture
1st Bill Decker
2nd and 3rd none

Class 70 – Southwest or Native American Inspired
1st Ginny Watts	 3rd Hellen Martin
2nd Sylvia Gaines

Youth Division
8 Years and Under
1st Melissa Noble	 3rd Brook Teater
2nd David Teater

9 – 13 years
1st Hannah Teater
2nd Thornton 07 
3rd Thornton 06 (Special Ed Student,  
name withheld)

14 – 17 years
1st Megan Bullock

Additional Awards
Best of Show – Sylvia Gaines – Fine Art Div Class 68
Texas Award – Bert Petrie – Div 2 Class 32
VIP Award – Hellen Martin – Fine Art Div Class 70
People’s Choice – Bill Decker – Fine Art Div Class 69

Best of Division
Growers – Randy Hough       Class 11
Div 1       – Julie Lind – Class 22
Div 2       – Bert Petrie – Class 32
Open       – Sylvia Gaines – Class 64
Fine Art   – Sylvia Gaines – Class 68

2008 Lone Star Gourd Festival – Competition Results

*Missing classes had no entries so class # was deleted due to spacing issues.
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GROW GREAT GOURDS!

QUARRY FARM GOURDS
Anna Miller

12091 Eagleville Road
North Baltimore, OH 45872

419-257-2597
www.quarryfarmgourds.com

Over 50 varieties of 
hand-pollinated,
true-to-type gourd 
seeds.

Send a SASE for a
descriptive list of
our prize-winning
gourds.

SEEDS
PLANTS
GOURDS

More kudos to TGS...
The 2008 Lone Star Gourd Festival had the largest 
selection of top professional and talented member 
teachers to date. Each year as our Festival grows 
we hope to up the bar in our offerings of some 
of the top talent in the world of gourd art. Here’s 
an excerpt of a note from one our members and 
students this year, Sylvia Hendrix, who traveled to 
Fredericksburg from Arkansas to learn from some 
of the best...
“Poor Bonnie----she had me for all 3 of her classes, but 
I’m so thankful to her for being such a great teacher!! 
She seems to be born to teach..... I hope to be able to show 
with my work how awesome a teacher she really is! Oh---
she and Ev are also a couple of ‘down to earth’ very nice 
people! 
Another ‘Awesome’ teacher, is Hellen Martin!! I’m not 
quite thru with my Santa, but I’ll for sure take a picture 
of it and hope she gives me an A!!
I’m sure all the teachers there were as wonderful as the 
two that I had, and I am SURE that the Texas Lone Star 
Gourd Festival will do nothing but grow by leaps and 
bounds!!!

Gourd Hugs to all
Sylvia AR/TX

Special thanks from TGS to our Education (Class) Chair,  
Betty Vertin. Betty’s hard work of scheduling classes and  

teachers is evident from the responses we have gotten from  
students and teachers alike. Thank you Betty for your time  
and committment to making this years festival a success!

THANK YOU!
Sue Haberer, Show Chair... John Flewharty, Vendor Chair... 
Judy Richie, Competition Chair... Betty Vertin, Education 
Chair... Lelia Sublett, Bev Tomek and Rebecca Wise, Adver-
tising & Publicity Chair... Elic & Lydia Knight, Admissions 
Chair... Patty Gilliland & Gail Adams, Raffle Chair... Lynda 
Smith, Kids Kraft Korner and Decorations Chair... Pam 
Word, Volunteer Coordinator... Pat Little, Transporting and 
Displaying of Original Traveling Gourd, Joe & Robbie  
Pritchard, Vice Pres. & Membership and Bill Willibey,  
President

TGS is a great organization and the 
2008 Lone Star Gourd Festival was 

GREAT because of YOU!
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continued from pgs 10-11

The TGS fall business meeting and Banquet was 
held Saturday night at the Hermann Sons Lodge. 
In addition to business and dinner, members were 
treated to an entertaining and fun event -- The 
Gourd Hat Parade and the surprise appearance  
of the Good Witch of Gourds - Betty Kent.

Participants in the Gourd Hat Parade were (l-r) Ethel Virgin,  
Pat Duncan, Sylvia Gaines, Betty Kent and Sharon Flewharty.

Betty Kent  
bewitched us  

all in her  
gourd costume 

with her  
gourdaceous 

ta-tas.

Nancy Perhala proudly 
displays the gourd wall 
hanging she won in one 
of the raffles. The wall 
hanging was created and 
donated by the Dallas 
Gourd Patch.

 
Introducing

Mardi Gourds
Gourd art & supply

Providing Fine Gourd Art, Tools,
Supplies, Classes, and Tutorials 

To meet the needs of the
Gourd Enthusiast

Visit us at our website

www.mardigourds.com
or call toll free 866-507-2111

Mary and Dick Segreto
info@mardigourds.com

Sunshine  
Woodcarving Supply

Ebay store name: 
Everglades Woodcarving Supplies
Featuring the Patriot 1000 and 
2000 Woodburners and tips. Has a 
full line of Gouges by Flexcut and 
Ramelson for chip carving, knives, 
power carving grinders, Power 
gouges for chip carving, carbide 
burrs, diamond and ruby burrs, 
Proxxon jig saws, and much more!

Owner: Cecil Walley
863-386-9199

carving5000@gmail.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS 2009
Feb 6-8
Wuertz Farm’s 6th Annual Gourd Festival in Casa 
Grande, AZ  Over 100 gourd artists and vendors
www.wuertzfarm.com

Feb 27-Mar 1
Florida Gourd Society’s 11th Annual Florida 
Gourd Show in Palatka, FL

Mar 27-29
Gourd Retreat–Southern Style near Savannah, GA

Apr 4
Wisconsin Gourd Festival: GOURDS GONE WILD!! 
9 am-4pm Olbrich Botanical Gardens Madison, WI

May 9
Mississippi Farms Gourd Festival – Saturday,  
9am-5pm  Classes will be offered. Adkins Farms,  
Booneville, MS 38829  www.adkinsfarms.com

Sept. 18-19
6th Annual Gourd Gracious Mississippi Festival
Classes offered on Fri. and Sat. Booths available 
Sat. only. www.gourdgracious.homestead.com/
gourds.html

THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE

NEWSLETTER  

ADVERTISING RATES

AD RATES FOR 1 YEAR (4 issues)
Includes a LINK on the TGS website 
to your website, or your email and/or 
phone number. Single issue ads do not 
receive a free website link.

Full Page AD(8.5 x 11 inches)	 $60 per issue
1/2 Page AD			   $30 per issue
1/3 Page AD			   $20 per issue
1/4 Page AD			   $15 per issue
1/6 Page AD(3 x 3.5 inches)	 $10 per issue

Deadlines for ad changes are: 3/1,6/1,9/1  
and 12/1.

AD RATES PER ISSUE
Single issue ads will run slightly higher 
if you do not go with a full year – and, 
do not include a free link listed as 
“Gourdzette Advertisers”.

 
Full Page AD(8.5 x 11 inches)	 $70 per issue
1/2 Page AD			   $35 per issue
1/3 Page AD			   $25 per issue
1/4 Page AD			   $18 per issue
1/6 Page AD(3 x 3.5 inches)	 $12 per issue

Deadlines for ad changes are: 3/1,6/1,9/1 and 
12/1.

Check should be made payable to: 
 

The Texas Gourd Society  
and mailed to:  

1925 Baker Ridge Rd. Sherman, TX 75090

GOURDZETTE EDITOR
Sylvia Gaines

(903) 891-8405
slgaines@isp.com

Support TGS  
and the  

Lone Star  
Gourd Festival 

 
Buy a T-Shirt!
Only $12 ea. 

(plus $3 shipping/handling)

Oct. 18 & 19
Gillespie County Fairgrounds  •  Fredericksburg, Texas

Limited time offer!
Even though the festival is over, you can continue to  
publicize TGS by purchasing and wearing this years t-shirt!
There are a few t-shirts remaining. Please support TGS 
and the Lone Star Gourd Festival and buy a t-shirt from 
the 2008 Lone Star Gourd Festival. Contact Joe Pritchard 
at 817 905-3178 for available sizes.



ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP  
TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY

The Kappa Chapter, TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY (TGS)  
is part of the American Gourd Society (AGS). 
Membership benefits of TGS include quarterly 
newsletters called THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE, 
source information for seeds, gourds, educational 
materials, show information, tools, seminars, 
workshops, meetings, horticulture, demonstra-
tions, ideas for embellishing and more. Texas is 
divided into regions called “TGS Gourd Patches”. 
Dues for TGS members are $12 per year,  
expiring Dec. 31. Two state meetings are held:  
one in Spring and one in Fall.

TGS ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FORM

Name

Address

City			         State	       Zip

Phone		         Email

Membership (Check one)	

New Member              Amount Enclosed

Renewal			   $12 renewal

$12 TGS MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL STARTS JANUARY FIRST 
EACH YEAR. DUES FOR NEW MEMBERS JOINING IN LATER 
MONTHS ARE PRORATED: JAN $12, FEB $11, MAR $10, APRIL 
$9, MAY $8, JUNE $7. TO COVER CURRENT + FOLLOWING 
YEAR: JULY $18 (12+6), AUG $17, SEPT $16.
Please mail payment and completed form to:  
TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY, 7606 Ledbetter Rd., Arlington, TX 
76001. Make checks payable to: Texas Gourd Society, Inc.

AGS COLLECTION OF DUES
To join or renew American Gourd Society 
membership, pay $15 directly to AGS at 
P.O. Box 2186 Kokomo, IN 46904-2186, 
phone 765-453-5047, or send email. Texas 
Gourd Society does NOT collect American 
Gourd Society dues. Visit website:  
www.americangourdsociety.org or email  
agsmembership@insightbb.com

Texas Gourd Society, Inc.			   Vol. 13-4
7606 Ledbetter Rd.
Arlington, TX 76001
Address Correction Requested

Texas Gourd Society Annual Dues
Payment of $12 will be paid each 
year by TGS members. Membership 
will expire December 31 each year. 
Note new mailing address. See details 
above or on the TGS website at:  
www.texasgourdsociety.org




